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The sudden loss of Dan is inconceivable. Please keep Amy, Dan, their families and
friends in your thoughts and prayers. Dan was a big part of our club and close to so
many of our members and AYC family. This is a very difficult and emotional time for all.
Dan loved Amy and the journey they were on. All of the memories, pictures, and stories
being shared need to continue. Grief is never easy, but his memory will live on. .

The impact Dan had on TSC is extraordinary. He was quiet and soft spoken at moments
and working behind the scenes - putting up tile, fixing the stairs, landscaping, dock
work, etc... And  he was also the life of the party, enjoying every moment to its fullest. I
started his Bridge journey with him and watched him grow and extend his love of TSC
into AYC. The 22’s were a great addition to Amy and Dan’s  journey! The friendships you
make along the way are family!

My thoughts and prayers are with Amy and Dan
and all of you. 

Hug your loved ones,

Looking forward to many more sunrises,
 
-Commodore April Flynn
tscvc22@gmail.com
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Good Morning TSC!
 
Summer has begun and Homecoming is over. Please know that I
want to thank all of you that stepped forward to help with this
event. The list is long and you deserve all of the accolades, but I
will do that later. 

I would rather dedicate this page to PC Dan Petro and Lady Amy.  

mailto:tscvc22@gmail.com
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In other news, please give a warm welcome to Bradley Ruhberg (Pam Whitmore) as our
newest provisional member. In addition, I would also like to welcome A.J. Moser
(Bonnie) and Joanne McLean into active membership. Our membership remains as
strong as ever, and it’s wonderful to see.  

As always, If you know of anyone who is interested in joining the club, or has questions
about membership, please have them contact me by email at
vicecommodoretsc@gmail.com.

Cheers,

- Vice Commodore Brian Richards and Lady Shannon
vicecommodoretsc@gmail.com
(419) 343-9170

 Greetings club,
 
Shannon and I would like to offer our deepest condolences to our
fellow members of the Toledo Sailing Club. Words cannot express
the heartbreak we all feel at the loss of PC Dan Petro. His
incessant smile and huge heart will not soon be forgotten. Please
keep Lady Amy, the Petro family, and all who loved him in our
hearts and prayers. 

VICE COMMODORE BRIAN RICHARDS 

Paulette Mills - 07/02
Robert Brackett - 07/04

Jakob Phillips - 7/06
Alan Bremer - 7/16

Robert Axtell Jr. – 07/19

John Barrera - 07/19
John (Jack) Chalfin - 07/19

PC Marc Snyder - 07/19
Dan Pollzzie - 7/20

Jim  Mock - 7/25
Ronald Miller - 07/27

Bruce Schaefer - 7/27
Tom Wheeler - 7/27

Paul Badenhop - 07/28
Kevin Carder - 07/31

Brian Rossbach - 07/31
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Members...

Here it is, July, The homecoming was a great time. It was tough going up
against a poker run. Jodi and all did a great job putting this event
together.
 
We have our golf outing coming up on July 16th . There is a steak and
chicken dinner available to our members that day also. I want to thank 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S

July 1st - Boozy Brunch

July 16th - TSC Golf Outing 

July 29th - Trophy Husbands 

REAR COMMORDORE CHUCK MARTIN

Marc for hosting this event. It is greatly appreiciated.

I have started to plan the Lobster Fest. I will be asking for help with this as it is a large event and I
want to be prepared in advance.

If there is anyone that would like to host an event or help, that would be great. I am always
looking for suggestions.

Be safe out on the water and enjoy the fun.

-Rear Commodore Chuck Martin
Chuckmartin.tsc@gmail.com
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AYC Poker Runs:
July 7th - 8th - Ottawa River Yacht Club                 August 18th - 19th - Seaway Boat Club  
August 11th - 12th - Ford Yacht Club                       August 25th - 26th - Sunseekers Boat Club  
  
Area Events in July:
07/01 Downtown Toledo Fireworks                         07/21 Chris Janson Promenade Park
07/07 Killer Queen Promenade Park                       07/21-7/22 Nugents Canal Yacht Club Regatta
07/8-7/9 Elba Mar Boat Regatta                              07/21-7/22 Monroe Boat Club Regatta
07/14 Back to the 90's Promenade Park                 07/26-7/30 ILYA Power Boat Regatta
07/14-07/15 Perrysburg Boat Club Regatta           07-30 Jolly Roger GUL-BURG Day Regatta
07/14-07-15 Riverview Yacht Club Regatta            07/28-7/30 Northwest Ohio Rib Off
07/16 Toledo Sailing Club Golf Outing
 
Cheers to a great summer!

-Fleet Captain Bob Axtell
robert.g.axtell@gmail.com
Facebook Group: TSC Fleet Captain

FLEET CAPTAIN BOB AXTELL 

Happy July TSC!

It's officially summer, our Homecoming is behind us, and now it's time to
move the fleet!

There are tons of other club's regattas, concerts, Mud Hens games, Sunday
Fundays, and other trips, so let's take advantage of the season and
represent TSC everywhere!

mailto:robert.g.axtell@gmail.com
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Amy, please know your TSC family is mourning Dan’s loss and we have your back!
 
I was just notified that PC Toby Ward had a stroke in May, followed by carotid artery surgery. I'm
happy to report from Sherron that Toby is home from rehab and recovering well. Apparently Toby
said that our #1 member wasn’t going anywhere soon! Your TSC family is grateful Toby is
recovering and we can’t wait to see you and Sherron at the club. 
 
Al Bilek had a health scare a few months ago and thankfully is recovering at home. Hopefully we
will see Al and Carolyn back at TSC soon. 

Please remember that many of our TSC family are dealing with difficulties. Be sure to keep us all in
our thoughts and prayers and be kind. 
 
Congratulations to AJ and Bonnie Moser on the birth of their granddaughter Kalina Marie Moser
born in June 11, 2023. She weighed 8lbs 15 oz and by the pictures I’ve seen, she looks absolutely
perfect. Congratulations! 

If you have anything you would like to include in the sunshine report please reach out to me at
memj0445@gmail.com by the 21st of the month.
 
Sincerely,
Mary Maenle - Sunshine Reporter

The sunshine report hasn’t been too “sun shiny“ lately and this article isn’t
going to be much different!  So here it goes. 
 
This doesn’t happen often, but I have been at a complete loss of words
about the passing of PC Dan Petro. His death is a tragic loss for Amy, his
family, his close friends, and his TSC family. Please keep Amy and Family in
your thoughts and prayers as they navigate these un-chartered waters! 

SUNSHINE REPORT MARY MAENLE

mailto:memj0445@gmail.com
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If you have ideas for new items or designs, please let us know.

Fundraiser: If you have ideas for future fundraisers or would like to host one, please reach out to
the auxiliary. 

Membership: Membership is open to the spouse, significant other, widow (who are not current
general members), or children (over eighteen) of our members, for a $10 yearly membership fee.
We currently have close to 200 TSC Members. If you are the member reading this - please let
your spouse or significant other know we would love for them to be a part of us.  The more the
merrier. With a larger membership we will be able to help the club out more and plan events.
If you see a new member - let's get their spouse or significant other involved.

VENMO:  @ToledoSailingClubAux  

Facebook: Toledo Sailing Club Auxiliary - if you are not on the page, please reach out to me.

TSCA Next Meeting: TSCA Next Meeting : July 19th.  The third Wednesday of the month @ 7pm

Thank you for all you do!

-TSCA President Tracy DeVries

TSCA PRESIDENT TRACY DEVRIES

Hello from the Auxiliary!

Showcase news:  Come check out the showcase.  Items go quickly.
Limited sizes. All kinds of shirts and koozies, plus Bogg Bags. Jodi F,
Bonnie, and myself can help you.   

Thank you everyone who helped at homecoming selling our wonderful
items.  Sales went very well!
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time for more than 13 years at a bowling alley in Rossford. I acquired my ordering and inventory
control experience while working full-time as the Systems Administrator for an Ohio court for
more than 15 years. Therefore, I am confident that once I get completely acclimated, I will be able
to adequately manage our club’s bar.

As for this club… I absolutely LOVE TSC!! From the moment I attended my first Lobsterfest several
years ago, I had an instant appreciation for this club. I started bartending at TSC in 2018, and my
appreciation quickly grew to love. In fact, it wasn’t long after I started bartending when I found
myself telling my husband, Darrell, “TSC IS the Place to Be!” In 2022, we joined the club and
enjoyed being welcomed and embraced as new members.

Lastly (yes, I know I am quite wordy sometimes), as I am getting a handle on this new position, I
ask that you please be patient. Whenever there is a change, there will usually be hiccups. Please
know I will do my best to make this transition as seamless as possible. If you ever have any item
requests or suggestions for the bar, please do not hesitate to reach out to discuss them with me.
Together, I know we can all make TSC even better! 

Until next time, Friends… Stay Thirsty… Wait, that’s already taken… so, Take Care and Be Safe!! 
 
Sincerely,
Seidona Avery-Lather
tscbar@gmail.com
(419) 329-0745

NOTES FROM THE BAR

Hello Friends! My name is Seidona, and as you may have heard by now, I
have accepted the position as Bar Manager for the club. I believe Katie
did a fantastic job in the position and she left big shoes to fill (size 8).
However, I promise you I will do my best. 

For those of you whom I have not yet had the pleasure of meeting, I
wanted to take a moment to tell you a little bit about me.  

The majority of my bar experience was accumulated bartending part-









JUST A REMINDER!
All articles, advertisements,
events or announcements must
be received by July 23rd
12:00 pm to make it in the next
Waterline.  
Please submit to:
bonnietsca@gmail.com 
Thank you!

Interested in running your own personal
ad in the Waterline.

Email bonnietsca@gmail.com for details.
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APPOINTMENTS  	 	 	 	

Fleet Captain Power- Bob Axtell

Assistant Fleet Captain- Deanne Irvine 

Fleet Surgeon- Dr. Tim Duckett 

Safety Officer- Jeff Cromwell

Sergeant-at-Arms- Jim Miller

Harbor Master- Floyd Keaton	 	 	

Dock Master- Tyler Zoltanski 

Sunshine Reporter- Mary Maenle	

Work Hours Chair- Kim Przybylski

Bar- Seidona Avery-Lather

Parliamentarian- PC Stacy Slicker

Waterline Editor- Bonnie Moser 
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FLAG OFFICERS

Commodore- April Flynn

Vice Commodore- Brian Richards

Rear Commodore-Chuck Martin 

Recording Secretary- Denise Getzinger 

Treasurer- PC Doug Hoff 

Financial Secretary- PC Michele

VanDromme

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Chairman of the Board- Ken Outly

Vice Chairman- PC Marc Snyder

Secretary of the Board-  Jeremy Santus

Auditing Liaison- Ken Outly

Auxiliary Liaison- Kevin Horvath

Blue Gavel Liaison- PC Dan Petro

Constitution/By-Laws- Jeremy Santus

Dock Liaison- Tyler Zoltanski

Grounds Liaison- Karl Kreft

House Liaison- Jeff Hood

Kitchen/Bar Liaison- PC Marc Snyder

Planning & Maintenance- PC Stacy Slicker

Security Liaison- Bob Axtell

DELEGATES

AYC Head Delegate- PC Paul Borton 

AYC Delegate- PC Dan Petro 

AYC Delegate- Ryan Miller

AYC Delegate at Large- PC Ken Zoltanski

Delegate to ILYA - PC Russ Wells

AUXILIARY

President- Tracy DeVries

Vice President- Denise Berndt

Treasurer- Bonnie Moser

Secretary- Jodi Stachowiak

AUXILIARY BOARD MEMBERS

Amy Petro

Sherri Rutter

Brian Pegorsch

Toledo Sailing Club		
Walbridge Park
P.O. Box 141133
Toledo, Ohio 43609
Phone (419) 382- 5841
Website www.toledosailingclub.com
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